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Meeting held 29 July 2014 

JOONDALUP DESIGN 
REFERENCE PANEL 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE JOONDALUP DESIGN REFERENCE PANEL  Attachment 5 
 

 
 
ITEM 2 PROPOSED SHOWROOM DEVELOPMENT AT LOT 2 (15) HONEYBUSH 

DRIVE, JOONDALUP 
 
The CEO spoke to the proposed showroom development item located at 15 Honeybush 
Drive Joondalup.  
 
The CEO welcomed Michael Stewart from Vespoli to the meeting. 
 
The representative spoke to the item on the proposed development and explained that 
it’s the second development application for the site due to new clients.    The clients 
required more parking at the front of the site, glass element facing east for nature light; 
extended car bays, and improved landscaping.   Mr Stewart advised that this design is 
for a generic building that could be used for any type of showroom.  
 
The Panel made the following comments/questions to the representative: 
 
- Queried whether it will be a single storey showroom development.   

 
- Queried the location of the development above a sewer/stormwater easement.    

Mr Stewart advised that the proposal follows the correct Water Corporation 
processes and discussions were held with City offices in Infrastructure Services 
regarding the sewer/stormwater easement.  
 

Further discussion ensued between City officers and the Panel and the following 
comments/points were made: 

- City officers worked hard with the applicant to deliver a better design following the 
previous development application that was tabled at the Joondalup Design 
Reference Panel meeting in November 2013.  This design is now proposed for the 
Sundew Rise application, which is item 3 on this agenda.   

- General discussion held on the City Centre parking standards and Amendment 
No.65. 

- Honeybush Drive is located off Joondalup Drive so the development is not in a highly 
visible or landmark location.  

- The primary elevation is set back from the street much further than the previous 
development application for the site, approved in December 2013.   

- The Panel queried whether the City follows up on the Environmentally Sustainable 
Design Checklist form.  It was noted that grey water reuse and tanks have been 
indicated on the form however, this development is not indicated on the plans.   

 
 
The City will discuss these issues and comments with the applicant.  
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